Diamond Bay Precinct Committee Meeting. July 1. 2010
Apologies.

Robin and Chris Cuff.

Clr Yvonne Coburn
Erica

Attended by 9 residents including Mayor Sally Betts and Councillor Miriam Gutman.

Chairman and Minute taker David Spicer.

Minutes – were tabled from the last meeting.

Business Arising.

The Precinct’s request in March  ( passed 20 to nil) for a once a year general Council clean up  to be re- introduced in Waverley was put to the Council in a motion by Councillor Miriam Gutman but was not supported. Precinct noted and thanked Councillor Gutman for representing our view on Council.

Request 8....

Council says patrols at Diamond Bay Park have increased following  precinct raising issue of an increase in unleashed dogs.  Comment from precinct is that we see no evidence of this. It remains a problem most mornings and we urge rangers to act on this please.

Request 10... 

Problem raised in March of blocks of units putting their garbage bins out on Friday nights and some being knocked over by dogs or wind causing rubbish or recycling material  to be spilt on the street. 

We request Council to do more than monitor the situation – and take steps to stop this practise  particularly on 34-36  and 38 – 40 Diamond Bay Road.

LJ Levi Sign and Learn to play bridge sign on  Diamond Bay Road causing a traffic hazard. The following motion was passed 8 – 0.

Motion: “This precinct condemns the placement of the  LJ Levi and Learn to play bridge signs on the fence of the bowling club on Diamond Bay Rd. Their placement makes it impossible to turn right from Diamond bay road into Old South Head road in safety.  We urge LJ levi and the club to move the signs to a different place on the fence or we will raise in the mass media the gross disregard both organisations have for the safety of local residents.”

(Chairman’s note:..A few days after the meeting the owner of LJ Levi  Mr Tim Stern called me – seeking permission to sell my house. I declined – but as soon as I mentioned the above motion he moved within a few hours to move the sign. I would like to know if residents are now satisfied with the new placement.)

Diamond bay Road....(Issue 3) The Council responded to suggestions put forward by John Joyce at the last meeting.  The precinct noted the response and urged the Council to fully investigate the feasibility of widening Diamond Bay road and provide us with a report for our next meeting. We urge the Council to develop a solution to traffic problems on Diamond Bay road..

Precinct noted no recent sightings of campers at the end of Eastern Avenue.

AGM.
All positions were declared vacant.

David Spicer was re-elected Chairman for the 10th time.

Laurence Yeung – in absentia – was elected as secretary. ( His phone is 9337 1887)

John Joyce was re-elected Traffic rep.

Sue Bassetti – re-elected as DA rep.

General Business

There was a briefing from Mayor Sally Betts about Bondi Winter Magic and preparations for the City to Surf.

Meeting closed 8.40pm. 
